4

2.14

-Approved for Release: 2013/02/06

Executive Registry.

EO 13526 3.5(c)

1 0 NOV 1962

carof

Dr. Hugh L. Dryden
Deputy Administrator
National Aeronautics and Space Administration
Washington 25, D. C.

Dear Hagh:

For the past few months, we have been engaged in the preparation of an estimate on the Soviet space program. This paper was scheduled for action by the United States Intelligence Board on 7 November. However, as Chairman of the USIB, I have directed that it be delayed for approximately two weeks to allow further consideration.

One of my purposes in delaying this paper was to gain sufficient time to solicit your comments. I feel that your experience both in the US program and in dealing with the Seviets could be of great help to us in making this important estimate. I am forwarding two copies of the paper to you in hopes that you will be able to review the present draft and meet with us, perhaps late next week, to give us your comments.

Sincerely, (Signed) JOHN A. McCONE John A. McCone Director 8 Nov 62 O/NE 9-Nov 62 Redraft: jcs Concur: Distributio Orig. & 1 -S 53/11 1 - DDCI 1 - ER 3 - ONE Excluded from automatic dawigrading and

Approved for Release: 2013/02/06